Contra Costa College

Sustainability Committee

A Sub-committee of the Operations Council

Minutes

Thursday, April 13, 2017, 7:00AM

R-Building Conference Room
Attendance:  Bruce King, Glenn Scott, Jim Gardner, Ken Lindgren, Jaqueline Ortiz, Nader Sharke, Greg Ponnomareff, Tracy Marcial, Irena Stefanova, Luci Castruita,  MaryKate Rossi, Isaac Knipfing, Esmeralda Topete, Leilani Contreras
I.
CALL TO ORDER:
7:00AM

II.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

III. INTRODUCTIONS
IV. ACTION ITEMS
DISCUSSION ITEMS 
I. A.  We currently have $2,200 for the Committee’s budget. 
B.  Tracy Marcial, from District, was introduced along with Isaac

      Knipfing..  Tracy spoke a little about the Science Building project & 

      Isaac indicated he was interested in supporting District wide 

      Sustainability issues. 
C.  Arbor Day was Friday March 10th   & was a successful day  
i. Nader Sharke provided food, Ghada Al-Masri was the guest speaker & ten fruit trees were planted in the gardent.
            D.  Earth Day Celebration is scheduled for April 21, 2017

            i.  The event will be held in the Quad from 11:00AM to 1:00PM


ii. The following organizations have confirmed their participation:
PG&E, Contra Costa 511, RecycleMor, Chevron, EBMUD, Student Life & East Bay Regional Park District.  Ken Reynolds agreed to provide the music & Automotive will provide a show car.  The student science/engineering club will have a table with a demonstration.
ii. The committee will pass out recycled shopping bags &

 vegetable seeds. 
iii. We will send out an EMAIL announcement, have the Advocate Newspaper write a story on it & make fliers to announce the event.

iv. We encourage everyone to come to the event & check it out. 


F.  Bike to School Day May 12th
i.  The power station will be on Comet Way at the entrance to the

                             bridge.

G.  Car Pool parking was discussed.  The Committee agreed we should 


make a concerted marketing effort leading up to the Fall Semester.  


Some of the ideas included:

i.  Coordinate with ASU, Brandy in Marketing, utilize the TV in the Cafeteria, Math Jam, the Advocate, place notices on the ticket machines on campus & our Web page.

ii. MaryKate Rossi took a large number of fliers that will be passed out to potential high school Spring enrollees.

iii. It was agreed that we would reduce the number of required riders from 3 to 2 & see if that would attract more users.

H.
Jim Gardner discussed the idea of placing environmental labels on 


the storm drains on campus.  All those interested will meet on 


April 28 at 12:30PM at a pre-determined location.  Bruce will send 


out an invitation the week of the 24th.

I. Ken Lindgren recommended adding additional recycle containers for the Cafeteria area.  Bruce will follow-up on this.

IV. ADJOURNMENT:  8:00AM
V. Next meeting is scheduled for May 4, 2017            
